RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Mark Domenick, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Deputy Chief Chris Flanagan, Deputy Chief Andy Block, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 20, 2017, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Brian McGowan of 937 Glenbrook requests Permit Parking from 6pm-6am for the 900 Block of Glenbrook Avenue.

Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey spoke regarding this matter. He stated that a Petition was executed and signed by all residents except one from the 900 block. Staff Traffic Committee would like to make the recommendation to the Board of Commissioners for approval of an Ordinance for permit parking on the 900 Block of Glenbrook Avenue from 6pm-6am. (Petition attached for review)

2. Commissioner Clark requests information on crosswalks and sidewalks regarding Conestoga Road/South Wayne Avenue/Brooke Road.

Commissioner Lucas Clark spoke regarding this matter. He stated he would like some recommendations and guidance on how to make it safer for pedestrians to walk around this area and especially near the trail. Highway Patrol Officer Piree stated that this request was previously studied in the past. At that time, we requested grants which

were

available but were denied. Highway Patrol Janoski stated that whatever is to be recommended on Conestoga Road and South Wayne Avenue would have to be approved

through PennDot as these are state roads. Highway Patrol Officer Piree did speak with PennDot and the list for grant options in 2018 will be dispersed in the first quarter of 2018.

Staff Traffic Committee states they will continue to search for grants. Deputy Chief

Chris Flanagan recommends a pedestrian study count be conducted prior to taking any action. Traffic controlling measures and research regarding intersection for accident history is underway.

Staff Traffic will follow up with Melissa Conn and Tammy Cohen regarding trail and will present findings at the next Staff Traffic Meeting.

3. Commissioner Clark requests speed humps along the 400 Block of Midland Avenue.

Commissioner Lucas Clark spoke regarding this matter. He wanted to understand the process to see if warranted for speed humps. Resident, Mr. Wilson, of Saint Davids Avenue spoke regarding his concerns regarding this matter. He believes speed bumps on Midland Avenue would cause more traffic problems on his street. Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski stated that a study at the end of 2015, beginning 2016, was performed regarding this matter and that Midland Avenue did not meet the requirements of speed bumps. In 2016, it was discussed that the possibility of the fact that because there is a park, a speed bump could be installed. A petition would need to be executed about this fact if pursued. Commissioner Clark will speak with the neighbors and advise whether they want to pursue further.

4. Commissioner Clark requests parking permits along the 200 Block of Midland Avenue.

Commissioner Lucas Clark began a discussion on the process of this request. Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan stated that if residents have driveways a parking permit would not be permitted for street parking. If there are certain circumstances, ie: contractors working, visiting family, special permission would be accommodated through the Police Department. If any options are pursued, a Petition would need to be executed by neighbors. It was recommended that Commissioner Lucas Clark follow up with Parking Supervisor William Gallagher regarding this discussion.

5. Commissioner Nagle requests pedestrian crossing on Petrie Avenue at the park entrance.

Commissioner John Nagle spoke regarding the neighbors' request of a pedestrian crossing because of high pedestrian traffic to the park in this neighborhood. Superintendent Chris Flanagan stated that Petrie Avenue does not meet the requirements for a crosswalk. He stated that he would bring this to the attention of Steve Norcini, Township Engineer, for costs and Board of Commissioner approval.

6. Gale Morrison has concerns about speeding in the 100 Block of Poplar Avenue.

Ms. Morrison was not present at this meeting. Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan read her email with her concerns. Staff Traffic Committee will place a speed board at this location. Bill Cassidy, Field Leader, Public Works, stated he visited this location and said there are already two speed limit signs on the one side of this street and suggested posting two additional speed limit signs on the other.

7. Radnor Fire Company would like to recommend traffic flow improvements to North/South Wayne Avenue.

Michael Maguire, Chief Engineer of Radnor Fire Company, spoke regarding recommendations proposed by the Radnor Fire Company to help with traffic flow in and around the North/South Wayne Avenue area (Letter attached). Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan stated per Township Engineer, Steve Norcini, a tentative TBA site meeting in February is to be scheduled with PennDot and will be brought up for discussion and review of their request.

OLD BUSINESS

Review of 2017 open issues

- 1. Commissioner Richard Booker requested status of signed Petition (which he had in hand) and traffic calming regarding Upper Gulph Road and Oak Grove stop sign.
- Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan stated that a signed Petition was never returned to the Township
- ➤ Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski stated that speed humps were not safe on Upper Gulph Road between Arden and County Line Road
- Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski further stated that study was done on Upper Gulph Road between Arden and County Line Road
- ➤ Gilmore and Associates Traffic Engineer, Amy Kaminski, stated her concerns regarding site line. She stated that a stop sign should be placed at that intersection for site line purposes
- Commissioner Richard Booker stated neighbors will not like the idea of a stop sign
- Township Manager requested Highway Patrol do a speed enforcement in the listed area. A speed detail was performed and only 1 vehicle was cited for speeding in the month of December
- This matter will be discussed again at the next Staff Traffic Meeting in January
- 2. Commissioner John Nagle requested status of the bridge at S. Ithan Avenue and Bryn Mawr Avenue.
- Commissioner John Nagle stated that because of the left turn lane that were put in at an earlier time, bicycle lanes were eliminated
- Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan stated that Staff Traffic Committee will follow up with Steve Norcini, Engineer, on this matter
- 3. Conestoga Village
- Bushes were cut down to resolve pedestrian/walking problems
- 4. Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan said going forward in 2018 all Old Business matters will

be displayed in an Excel spreadsheet so that it displays a timeline regarding long term issues